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                  P R O C E E D I N G S
          MR. BROWN:  For the record, this is Jeff
Brown with the Office of Congressional Ethics.
With me is my colleague Omar Ashmawy.  We are
undertaking a remote video interview of the
congresswoman.  It is May 12, 2022.  We are just a
couple minutes after 2:00 p.m.  The congresswoman
has been provided with a copy of 18 USC 1001,
signed an acknowledgement noting that it applies
to today's conversation, and with that we will get
started.
BY MR. BROWN TO THE CONGRESSWOMAN:
     Q    Thank you, Congresswoman, for being with
us today.
     A    Thank you for having me.
     Q    We will probably spend the majority of
our time talking about the 2021 Met Gala.  I'm
sure that's what you are anticipating we will be
talking about, but I did want to start by asking
you a couple of questions about invitations that
you received to prior Met Galas.
          So my understanding is you were invited
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to the 2019 Met Gala, couldn't attend for either
scheduling or some personal reasons so declined
that invitation but that you were invited to the
2020 Met Gala, and I would like you to walk me
through how that invitation came about.
     A    I think a lot of it was just an extension
of the fact that we couldn't attend the 2019 Met
Gala, so we were invited, we couldn't attend the
first time, and it -- you know, the invitation
stood for the next year and then the year after to
2021 when 2020 was canceled.
     Q    Tell me about that.  When you say the
invitation stood, what do you mean by that?
     A    I had spoken with a journalist at Vogue
at an event, I don't recall which one, and they
had communicated to me that the invitation still
stood and they had communicated that to me
verbally, and that's my interpretation.
     Q    Okay.  Do you remember who the journalist
was or when that conversation occurred?
     A    Well, there were several journalists who
had communicated it over a time period.  I
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remember one of them was Bridget Reed at Vogue,
but I don't remember if she was the one who had
communicated the 2021 or the 2019 one.  And these
were kind of like chance encounters at other
events.  So I don't remember specifically the
2021.  It could have been her, it could have been
someone else.
     Q    I realize it has been a little while so
let me show you a couple documents and see if
these jog your memory at all.  You are not on
these documents, but I would like you to see them
and then I will ask you a couple questions about
them.
          MR. BROWN:  Ian, if you could, could you
pull up Exhibits 1, 2 and 3 and give me control of
those.
          A/V TECHNICIAN:  Yes, counsel.  Please
stand by.
          MR. BROWN:  Thank you.
          (Exhibit 1, Exhibit 2 and Exhibit 3 were
marked.)
     Q    Congresswoman, let me direct your
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attention to this first exhibit up here.
          MR. BROWN:  Just let me, for the record,
say this is Exhibit 1, THAOC_0196.
     Q    I want to preface this with these couple
of e-mails I am having you read are February 8,
2020, communications with individuals who I
understand to be on your staff to folks at Condé
Nast or Vogue.  I'm going to let you read these.
Let me know when you are done with each one and I
will move you on to the next one.
     A    Uh-huh.  Okay.
     Q    Moving onto Exhibit 2, and I will blow
this up for you a little bit here.
          MR. BROWN:  For the record, this is
Exhibit 2, THAOC_0184.
     Q    Congresswoman, I just want to direct your
attention to the February 8 e-mails right here, if
you want to read those.  You are more than welcome
to read the rest of the e-mail string, too, if you
would like, but I'm just going to focus on the
February 8 communications.
     A    Okay.
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     Q    And now this is Exhibit 3.  I will zoom
in for you a little bit here.
          MR. BROWN:  For the record, this is
THAOC_0182.
     A    Again, I'm just going to scroll down to
the February 8 communications right here.
Congresswoman, if you want to read those and let
me know when you're done.
     A    Yes, that's correct.
     Q    Okay.  These are all, like I said,
e-mails from February 8, it looks like the
afternoon, February 8, 2020, from, as I understand
it, individuals on your staff to individuals at
Vogue.  Does this help jog your memory at all
about how the invitation to the 2020 Gala came
about?
     A    Yes.  It says here at the last e-mail
that the event was the Little Women premier.  And
I do remember after the premier two journalists or
employees affiliated with Vogue had approached me
about attending the Met.
     Q    And tell me, what did they say?  What are
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your recollections of what you discussed?
     A    I mean I remember it was something
loosely along the lines of, you know, we know you
couldn't make it last year, we would still love to
have you, please reach out, you know, to our team
because we would love to still have you come.
     Q    My understanding is the Little Women
premier occurred somewhere around like December of
2019.  Does that sound about right?
     A    I think that sounds about right.  I
remember it was cold outside.
     Q    And I see these e-mails are from February
8 of 2020.  So talk to me about how these e-mails
come about.  It looks like you have a sitdown with
some staff members and direct them to reach out to
Condé Nast.  Is that how it happened?
     A    I remember right after the event I had
passed along the communication from Vogue, what
they had told me at the event, to my staff and I
had asked them to follow up.  And, you know, this
may have been in response to sometime later I may
have asked them did you follow up after that
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initial conversation, perhaps they just followed
up a little late, but that's what I imagine, yeah.
     Q    So when you were talking about following
up after this event, you mean following up after
the Little Women premier?
     A    Yes, yeah.
     Q    So your recollection is asking someone on
staff to follow up on it sometime in December and
then these e-mails may be in response to you
following up with your staff to see sort of where
things stood?
     A    Yeah, because -- so basically our
office -- if it happened around December 2020, our
office and most of Capitol Hill is closed for a
decent amount of time during the holidays.  So if
it happened during December, it could have
happened like right before Christmas and New
Year's, which leaves the office closed for several
weeks.  And so, you know, right after in January
everything opens up.  I imagine this wasn't the
most urgent thing that we were dealing with and so
this was probably one of those tasks that had been
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pushed a few weeks and so it kind of makes sense
that they had followed up in February because we
probably had a lot of other top priorities to
contend with in January.
     Q    Do you recall sitting down or having a
phone call with Campaign Staffer or Corbin about
the Met in or around February?
     A    I don't.  I mean, I have had so many
phone calls with them.  But I don't recall.  It is
entirely possible, but I just don't recall.
     Q    It does seem to me -- and I just want to
make sure I am not misinterpreting this.  It looks
like there were probably some communications
between you and staff on February 8 that would
have led to these communications.
     A    Well, again, it is entirely possible.  We
do weekly -- we do weekly -- I do check-ins with
my directors and my campaign manager once a week.
So that gives us after the holiday season, after
the office reopens, that puts like maybe four
meetings between -- or four check-ins between the
reopening of the office and around the time of
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this e-mail.  So I could see us just -- you know,
it very well could have come up on a check-in
where I asked like have we done this, did we
follow up with those folks, and they -- that could
have been what prompted this.
     Q    Does the name Vogue Entertainment
Director mean anything to you?
     A    No.  (Name) means something to me because
that's my father's name.
     Q    I don't think that's who I'm referring to
here.
          Let me direct your attention then back to
Exhibit 2 here.  And I will scroll up and give you
a chance to read this.  Was staff keeping you up
to date on their correspondence with the Met?  And
in particular I would just like to draw your
attention to this February 11 e-mail.  You are not
on it, but it is an e-mail from Condé Nast to
Corbin Trent and it looks like it occurs on
February 11.  I will let you read these e-mails.
          And my question really is:  To what
extent is staff keeping you apprised of their
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communications with Condé Nast?
     A    I mean they really weren't.  It was one
of those things that I remember it was just like a
yes/no item.  I didn't really get any details
about this at all.  It was just I really just
remember kind of it being like -- I remember
asking about it at some point.  I imagine that was
probably around this time.  And then hearing a
decent amount of time later saying like yeah,
you've been -- they've -- you have been invited.
And so I wasn't really apprised of any of it
extensive back and forth.  I mean, honestly, I had
the impression that it was a pretty simple
exchange, but I'll read the e-mail.  I apologize.
     Q    No, go ahead.  Take your time.
     A    Okay.
     Q    I will scroll up there for you so you can
see the last part of it.
          As you mentioned, at some point it is
confirmed, you see here in this Friday, February
21, e-mail from Met Gala Organizer, "We are
delighted to confirm Ms. Ocasio-Cortez as a guest
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of this year's Met Gala."
          At some point your partner, Riley
Roberts, gets invited as well.  How does that come
about?
     A    I remember asking if he was invited as
well, if it was like a plus-one.
     Q    You didn't ask anybody at Condé Nast,
though; you probably would have asked that of
Campaign Staffer, who would have asked that of
Condé Nast?
     A    Yes.
          MR. BROWN:  Ian, you can take down these
exhibits for me.
     Q    Congresswoman, I'm going to shift gears
to the 2021 Met Gala.  Probably a little easier to
remember stuff associated with this one.  That's
the last Met Gala you went to.  You didn't go a
couple weeks ago, did you?
     A    No.
     Q    So my understanding from the documents
that your counsel provided to us is that you get
invited somewhere around May 13 and at some point
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thereafter you and your team decide to hire
counsel, Dave Mitrani.  I would just like to know
when do you hire Dave and why do you hire Dave in
connection with the Gala?
     A    Well, I mean when I have -- I've worked
with Mr. Mitrani a very long period of time.  He's
generally our general counsel for the campaign.
You know, one of the reasons I asked him is
because I had a conversation with Campaign Staffer
and I really wanted to make sure that we were in
compliance with ethics rules.  It is a very
visible event.  It is one that features a very
prominent cultural institution in New York City
and I just really wanted to make sure that we had
all of our Is dotted and Ts crossed and so I
wanted to make sure that we conducted all the
steps of this in compliance with ethics rules.
          And given all of the technicalities and
logistics involved in the event, you know, I -- it
was just the responsible thing to do to bring in
counsel to make sure we could very easily vet this
event.  This is also a pretty routine practice for
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myself and the team.  Just, I mean, due to the
visibility of my office, I try to steward the
responsibility as best as I can.
     Q    Okay.  That certainly makes sense from
the documents that we saw and I just -- without --
I'm not going to ask you the advice that Dave
provided to you in your campaign, but I do want to
get a sense for Dave and Sandler Reiff were hired
to address some of the compliance-related concerns
that you had in anticipation of the Gala and I'm
assuming that meant things like can you attend in
the first instance, you know, and how are you
going to pay for these services associated with
the Gala.  Is that fair?
     A    Yes.  I mean everything under the sun.  I
mean it is really not just about can I attend.  I
mean, if I can be candid, you know, I can't have a
hair out of place without somebody noticing, and
so the instruction to my counsel is, you know,
literally anything, any conceivable situation,
anything at all, to just vet as many details as
possible.
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     Q    And who is Dave's primary point of
contact on these sort of things connected to the
Gala?  Are you and Dave having these conversations
or is it --
     A    No; it is Campaign Staffer, Campaign
Staffer and Dave.
     Q    So aside from Campaign Staffer and Dave,
in terms of staff who are involved with the Gala,
it looked to me maybe one of the key people in
this is Lauren, your comms director, and she
handles comms-related stuff for the Gala?
     A    Correct.  The day of the event we also
had a campaign photographer on staff by the name
of Corey Torpey, and she was present the day of.
     Q    Just walk me through pre-Gala and as you
and your team are thinking about attending this
event and paying for the things, services that are
going to be provided to you along with this event,
are you guys thinking of this as is this a
campaign event, is this a personal event, is this
an official event?  What's the thought process
there?
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     A    Well, in terms of compliance, you know,
the resources, the payment is personal.  I pay for
the event.  It is handled outside without any
official capacity staff present.  So costs of the
event are personal.  And facilitation is -- you
know, official staff and government resources are
explicitly prohibited from facilitating details.
          MR. BROWN:  Dave, did you want to jump
in?
          MR. MITRANI:  Jeff, I want to just say,
as we stated in our response, this was generally
thought of as an officially connected event that a
campaign could assist upon.
     A    Yes.  And there are several examples of
this within House rules.  For example, campaign
travel.  In terms of travel to officially
connected events, unofficial staff, and in some
instances campaign resources are allowed to pay
for travel to officially connected events.  So the
event itself was officially connected, but the
conduct of execution and the costs of attending
were personal and unofficial.
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     Q    Yeah, okay.  I wasn't trying to ask a
tricky question there.  I just realize, as
Campaign Staffer said, yes, this is a bit of a
non-traditional event so I was trying to get a
sense of how you and the team were thinking about
it in advance.  So I appreciate that.  But that is
helpful to understand.
          So the thought process going into the
event is the cost of this you will be paying for,
you would be bearing personally, and that campaign
staff would be assisting with the staffing of it
for lack of a better word.
     A    Uh-huh.
     Q    Okay.  What I would like to do now is
just walk through and sort of tick off the
services that you received in connection with the
Gala and make sure I and we have a full and
complete understanding of what was provided to
you.  And then after we get that straightened out,
we can kind of go back and talk about how
everything was paid for.  Okay?
     A    Uh-huh.
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Q    So my understanding is that the morning
of the Gala you received some sort of
transportation that Condé Nast paid for originally
from your home to the Carlyle Hotel and that would
have been in connection with this Vogue video that
you guys were partaking in?

A Correct.
Q You also received a manicure and a

pedicure while at the Carlyle in anticipation of
the event?

A Correct.
Q Your hair was done by Stylist 1?
A Yes, correct.
Q And makeup by ?
A Correct.
Q And then I know Brother Vellies and

Aurora James, I might use those terms
interchangeably, provided you with the dress, the
shoes, the bag, and the jewelry; right?

A    I rented from them, yes.
Q    And then Brother Vellies or Aurora James

also provided you space to both do a fitting on
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Saturday at the Carlyle and space to get ready at
the Carlyle on the day of the Gala?
     A    Correct.
     Q    Okay.  And then Brother Vellies also
provided transportation from the Carlyle to the
event?
     A    Correct.
     Q    And Brother Vellies also provided
Mr. Roberts with shoes and a bow tie?
     A    Correct.
     Q    I understand from some of the documents
that Mr. Roberts also had purchased a tux from
Suitsupply, had some tailoring done at Suitsupply,
and it sounds like Aurora James had coordinated
him getting some additional tailoring services
with a friend or colleague of hers.  Is that
accurate?
     A    It never happened, but she extended that
offer, yes.
     Q    Okay.  So Mr. Roberts, he never had
tailoring services done by anybody besides
Suitsupply?
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     A    No.
     Q    Thank you.  That clarifies that.
          That, as I understand it, is sort of the
list of things that were connected to the Met
Gala, services that were provided to you, but am I
missing anything?
     A    I think that's -- I think that's
everything.  There was so much going on that day,
but, you know, someone brought pastries to the
room.  I didn't eat one, but they were brought.
     Q    We don't have to delve into the pastries.
     A    Okay.
     Q    Any other more substantive services?  I
think your counsel has provided us with some
details about this.  I think that covers it, but I
just want to ask in case anything else comes to
your mind.
     A    No, nothing that I recall, no.
     Q    Let's shift gears and talk a little bit
about payment for services.
          You said previously your understanding
prior to the Gala is that you were going to have
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to pay for these services personally out of your
own funds?
     A    Yes.
     Q    I take it after the Gala that same
understanding applied?
     A    Yes.
     Q    Okay.  And were you aware that the House
Ethics Committee, so not this office but the House
Ethics Committees, reached out to your office the
day after the Gala about the Gala?
     A    Yes.
     Q    And were you aware that your counsel had
communications with counsel over at the Ethics
Committee?
     A    I am aware there was communication, but I
don't really know what the detail of the
communication was.
     Q    Were you aware that they were
communicating the day of -- sorry; let me rephrase
that.
          MR. BROWN:  Dave, I will let you jump in
first.
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MR. MITRANI:  The extent of our
conversation with Tom Rust was that e-mail that
they had sent and we thanked them for reaching
out.  I don't believe there was significant
substance to that.

MR. BROWN:  Yeah.  No, I just wanted to
know if the congresswoman --

Q Were you aware that the committee reached
out and that your counsel had communications with
counsel over at the committee?

A I knew that it had occurred, yes.
Q And did you know that it occurred in or

around that time or did you learn that it occurred
as a part of this OCE review process?

A I think I -- I believe it was around that
time.

Q Okay.  I just wanted to verify because
your counsel says in that e-mail to the Ethics
Committee, "The congresswoman will be paying for
all of these things personally."  I just wanted to
make sure you were aware that that was being
conveyed at the time to the committee.
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                  P R O C E E D I N G S
          MR. BROWN:  This is Jeff Brown with the
Office of Congressional Ethics.  With me is my
colleague Omar Ashmawy.  Today we are undertaking
a remote video interview of Campaign Staffer.  It
is May 11, 2022.  It is shortly after 10:00 a.m.
Campaign Staffer has been given a copy of the
False Statements Act and signed an acknowledgment
in advance of this interview.  With that we will
get started.
BY MR. BROWN TO CAMPAIGN STAFFER:
     Q    Thank you again for being here today and
answering some questions for us.  I'm going to
start hopefully with some of the easiest questions
you will get all day.
          What is your current title and roles and
responsibilities with the congresswoman.
     A    My current title is campaign manager for
Alexandria Ocasio-Cortez for Congress.  The main
duty tied to that is to manage her campaign
operation, which the congresswoman operates
year-round, and so our focus shifts depending on
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whether we are in the electoral cycle versus not.
So obviously during the electoral year the goal is
to and my duties are focused on reelecting -- her
reelection campaign.
          In the off year, if there is such a thing
as an off year, we focus on supplementing some of
the organizing work in the district and we will
handle things that don't fall under her like
federal hat but are appropriate for a campaign to
manage.
     Q    So currently the campaign manager.  Have
you had any prior titles or prior roles and
responsibilities with the congresswoman?
     A    In her first campaign in 2018 I operated
as a fundraising director and then during 2019 is
when I shifted over to campaign manager.  So that
was the only other previous title I have had.
     Q    So since 2019 you have been campaign
manager for the campaign?
     A    Correct.
     Q    Okay.  Do you do any work on the official
side of things?
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     A    I do not.
     Q    We will get into this in some more
detail, but with respect to the Met Gala, can you
describe for me what your role and
responsibilities were with respect to the
congresswoman's participation in or attendance at
the Met Gala?
     A    Like with events that the congresswoman
may do, there are things that if she gets an
invitation to something, we will decide where it
might fit best.  And given that this was sort of
new for all of us, it seemed like a good fit to
operate on the campaign side.  And what's typical
for us with events, is that we will connect with
the host, figure out what her participation would
be, try and understand the focus of the event, the
parameters around it, whatever information would
be helpful to us in aligning with a goal to an
event, and also understanding what her role would
be there.
          So there is a good amount of
back-and-forth conversation that we have when we
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are working with the congresswoman to participate
in an event and of course her input as well.  And
so we put that together, we package it, try to
make sure we understand it as a team.  And that's
primarily done on the staff side.  And then we
will staff her for the events themselves.
     Q    Okay.  All right.  We can get into that
in a little more detail as we go through this
interview.
          MR. BROWN:  Let me ask, Joshua, can you
pull up Exhibit 1 for me.
          (Exhibit 1 was marked.)
     Q    I will just note we are going to start
with the 2020 Met Gala.
     A    Okay.
     Q    Which I know did not occur, but we are
going to start there.
     A    Okay.
          A/V TECHNICIAN:  Mr. Brown, just click
your screen and you will have control.
          MR. BROWN:  Thank you very much.
     Q    So I'm going to give you a chance to
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review this e-mail, and just let me know after you
have had a chance to look at it.
     A    I have looked at it, thank you.
     Q    Okay.
          MR. BROWN:  Just for the record, this is
an e-mail, Exhibit 1.  The Bates is THAOC_0196.
     Q    Can you tell me what prompted you to send
this e-mail?
     A    Yes.  So this was I heard from a staffer
that the congresswoman was at an event that I was
not participating in, was not sort of the -- the
campaign did not run her participation in this
event, where it was brought up to her that there
was interest in having her be a guest at the Met
Gala.  And so this seemed to be something that
would fall under the campaign side to do.  So I
was given the e-mail that you see there and was
told to reach out so we could find out more, and
that's what prompted that.
     Q    And who asked you to reach out?
     A    This was done through our comms director
at the time, Corbin Trent.
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     Q    And when you said earlier that you had
heard from a staffer --
     A    It was Corbin, our comms director.
     Q    Corbin Trent, okay.  Tell me more.  What
did Corbin say to you?
     A    He said she went to an event and she
spoke to someone there who said -- who mentioned
the Met Gala to her and that there would be
interest in having her participate as a guest, I
think gauging to see if that would be something
she would be interested in.  And he -- I don't
know if he spoke to her directly, but what was
communicated to me was that she would be
interested, and so this was my follow-up.
     Q    And that was communicated to you, her
interest in attending the event was communicated
to you, through Corbin?
     A    Correct.
     Q    Okay.  Did you ever have any
conversations with the congresswoman about the
2020 Met Gala?
     A    We did talk about it.  I did let her know
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that I sent the e-mail just kind of sort of
handing it over for me to manage and that I would
keep her updated with whatever we found out.
     Q    In this e-mail when you say "she has
expressed an interest in participating in the Met
Gala," that interest that she expressed was
expressed to you by Corbin?
     A    Correct.
     Q    Okay.  Did you get any reply to this
e-mail, either a phone call or a reply e-mail?
     A    I believe I did get a reply.  I don't
recall exactly when and I don't remember how the
reply came.  It could -- I believe they probably
reached out to my phone number through text.
     Q    Okay.  And you think those texts were
with Ms. Amatya?  I'm probably messing that last
name up, but the individual that is on this
e-mail?
     A    Yes.  That was my -- she was my first
contact.
     Q    Okay.
          MR. BROWN:  You can take Exhibit 1 down
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and put up Exhibit 2.
          (Exhibit 2 was marked.)
     Q    This is another e-mail here, which I'm
going to start here at the beginning.  And let me
zoom in a little for you.  I would like to just
start by asking you some questions about the first
e-mail down here that is Saturday, February 8,
4:02 p.m.  So I will give you a chance to read
that, but, just for the record, the Bates is
THAOC_0183.
          Just let me know when you have had a
chance to look at that.
     A    Yes, the e-mail that says on Saturday,
February 8, 2020?
     Q    Right.
     A    Yes, yes.
     Q    Who is Tommy Alter?
     A    Tommy is someone who works in
entertainment.  I don't know his exact role, but
he has been a contact for us for some time now and
he -- because he has a connection to us, when he
hears stuff around the congresswoman, he will
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routinely reach out either through e-mail or text.
     Q    What prompts this e-mail by Tommy?
     A    I don't know what prompts it.  I can tell
you he probably heard it in conversation somewhere
and thought to reach out to facilitate.
     Q    Did you reach out to Tommy at any point
in time to prompt this e-mail?
     A    I did not.
     Q    How about -- am I saying this right,
Tanushiri?
     A    Tanushiri.
     Q    Tanushiri.
     A    That was pretty good.
          No.
     Q    No, okay.  Let's move up to the second
e-mail in this string, so just above.  You respond
and say "Thank you Tommy!  Moving you to bcc.
Nice to meet you, Jill and Remi!  Alexandra is
interested in participating in this years' Met
Gala.  I know there is a process around designers,
so we're hoping it is not too late.  We are
looking to find out how to proceed."
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          When you say the congresswoman is
interested in participating in this year's Met
Gala, where do you get that information from?
     A    I was going off of what I had heard from
the team, that she was interested.
     Q    And this is what we talked about earlier,
Corbin Trent had conveyed to you that the
congresswoman was interested in attending the
gala?
     A    Correct.
          MR. BROWN:  Joshua, if you could give the
campaign staffer control.
          A/V TECHNICIAN:  Just click your screen
and you will have control.
     Q    I'm going to let you scroll back up
through that e-mail and take your time reading it.
I'm going to ask you a question about some e-mails
on the next page, but I will let you get through
the string first.
     A    Okay.
          Okay, ready.
          MR. BROWN:  Joshua, can you give me
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control again.
          A/V TECHNICIAN:  One moment.
     Q    So let me just take you through this real
quick.  It looks to me like that last e-mail we
went over, you dropped Tommy into the bcc, you
expressed the congresswoman's interest in
attending, and then you get an e-mail back from a
Remi Berger at Condé Nast who says we are going to
loop you in with Jessie and Jenae.
          You respond on February 11, "Thank you
all!  Looking forward to connecting."  On the 17th
you say "Hi all, just checking in here."  What
prompts this e-mail?  Is it just a lack of
response from the folks you were looped in with?
     A    It was a lack of response and I think I
indicated in connection with them, since I wasn't
familiar with the timelines that they would need
or were involved, I wanted to make sure that we
were kind of on it.  So yeah, it was just a lack
of response.
     Q    Okay.  And then this last e-mail here, it
looks like Met Gala Organizer finally responds to
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you  and says, you know, "We typically sell out in
November so we are in a difficult spot in terms of
space right now, but we would be happy to discuss
with Anna Wintour..."
          You mentioned earlier that you were
keeping the congresswoman updated.  Is this
something that you conveyed to the congresswoman?
     A    Yes, I did.
     Q    And what was her reaction when you
conveyed that?
     A    She said okay.
     Q    Okay.  Did you guys have any substantive
discussion about it?
     A    No.  The reason why we didn't have a
substantive discussion about it is because
there -- I don't think there was much to talk
about.  If it was possible for us to go, then I
think we would kick up more conversation, but it
didn't seem guaranteed at that time, so I just
shared with her an update.
          MR. BROWN:  Joshua, if you can take down
Exhibit 2 and please put up Exhibit 3.
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          (Exhibit 3 was marked.)
     Q    Exhibit 3 is another e-mail that starts
on February 8.  You are not on the initial part of
the string, you are on the later part of the
string.  Before we get to the e-mail, let me just
ask you a couple quick questions.
          You mentioned previously Corbin Trent was
a part of the campaign at the time and I think you
said he was involved with comms.  Is that right?
     A    Correct.  He had a campaign and
congressional role.
     Q    Can you tell me more about what his roles
were, both campaign and official?
     A    He operated as the communications
director on the congressional side and had a
similar role on the campaign side.  And so I think
where things were best handled under the campaign
side, he would move it over to there, and just to
kind of create that separation.
     Q    And with respect to the Met Gala, the
2021 Met Gala, can you give me a better
understanding for what his role would have been
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regarding the Gala?
     A    His role would have been -- I think he
would have just participated with me in helping us
shape the event, to know the event, understand the
press parameters around it, since that was his
expertise within the team, and I would probably
handle things more like logistics and coordinating
with the different parties that we would be in
touch with.
     Q    You mentioned earlier that Corbin was the
one that told you the congresswoman had expressed
an interest in attending the Met Gala.  I would
note that the previous e-mails we looked at were
all from February 8, the afternoon of February 8.
They started there; excuse me.
          This e-mail here at the bottom if you
look at it -- and let me zoom in on it.  I will
give you a chance to read it -- is another e-mail
on February 8 from Corbin Trent to somebody at
Condé Nast.  I will give you a chance to read that
and let me know when you have finished.
     A    I have read the e-mails on February 8.
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     Q    Okay.  Do you know what prompted Corbin
to send this e-mail?
     A    No.
     Q    Okay.  Would it be safe to assume that
this e-mail was likely prompted by the interest
that the congresswoman had expressed to Corbin
about attending the Gala?
     A    Potentially.
     Q    It looks to me like -- and, again, I
realize you weren't the one having the
conversation with the congresswoman, but I'm just
trying to get a sense of things here.  It looks to
me like on February 8 the congresswoman had a
conversation with someone on staff, and it sounds
like that is Corbin Trent, about the Met Gala and
then these e-mails emanated from that
conversation.
     A    Yeah.  It looks like someone had
approached her, like Tommy had indicated, at the
Little Women premier, and that is kind of where
this started.  And she might have expressed an
interest in following up with the team to Corbin
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and he looped me in.
     Q    Okay.
          MR. BROWN:  Joshua, let's give her
control here and let her review this screen.
     Q    And let me know when you are done and I
will have some questions about the last e-mail in
the string.
     A    Okay, read it.
     Q    Okay.  Thank you.
          With respect to the last e-mail here, so
I'm looking at the top e-mail in this string, it
is sent on Friday, February 21, 2020, at 2:15 p.m.
It looks like it is from Met Gala Organizer to
you.  She says "Of course-just rang you on my
cell."  And that is in response to a series of
e-mails here just below where she indicates that
we are delighted to confirm the congresswoman can
be a guest for this year's Met Gala.  Corbin loops
you in and says you would be the one to be in
touch with.
          You say "I have a few questions.  Can we
connect via phone?"  And it looks like she rang
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you.  Did you guys have a conversation?
     A    Yes, we did.
     Q    What did you guys talk about?
     A    I wanted to learn more about the Met Gala
itself.  You know, I think like most of us have
heard of it but wanted to sort of wrap my head
around the theme for it, wanted to get her to kind
of frame it for me, what does participation look
like.  So it was kind of a broad conversation but
it was more just to help me start to understand
what this is.
     Q    Okay.
          MR. BROWN:  Joshua, if you can go to
Exhibit 4, please.
          (Exhibit 4 was marked.)
          MR. BROWN:  If you can give her control
of this, that would be great.
     Q    I will give you a chance to scroll
through and look at this, but just let me know
when you've finished.
     A    Finished, thank you.
     Q    For the record, this is THAOC 0190.  This
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is an e-mail from Met Gala Organizer to you on
Saturday, the 22nd of February, 2020.  It says
"Pleasure speaking with you.  Please find a press
release attached.  Will be in touch soon on the
other points."
          It does look like from this e-mail
consistent with what you just told me, you were
having conversation about the Gala generally and I
assume that is why she sent you the press release
announcing the Gala?
     A    Correct.  And in there is like the theme
of it.
     Q    She mentioned some other issues that you
wanted to discuss.  Can you walk me through what
those were?
     A    Yes.  The other points I think because --
so a lot of -- and I think this still goes along
with sort of framing and trying to understand what
this participation in the Met Gala looked like.
          So one piece here which you see has to do
with the theme of the event.  I did ask how does
it work in terms of working with designers and
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just in my understanding that the Met Gala, aside
from its theme and its presentation, is a way for
designers to like spotlight and feature their
work.  And that's completely absent from our world
and so I was asking Met Gala Organizer how do they
help their guests who aren't in entertainment and
fashion, how do they work with supporting them to
get ready for it or at least to understand what
would be included in that.  And those were the
other points that she was referencing.
     Q    Did you guys also have a conversation
about Riley Roberts attending?
     A    At the time, no, I don't think -- I don't
think Riley was -- at least not a core part of the
conversation.  I think I was still kind of trying
to set my footing on the framing of it first.
     Q    Did you guys ever have a conversation
about whether or not -- you got the e-mail the
congresswoman is invited.  Did you ever have a
conversation of whether she gets a plus-one or she
can bring somebody?
     A    I think at some point there was -- I
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